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INSIDE INFORMATION 

___________________________________ 
 
 

CORRECTION OF PETROCHEMICAL SALES VOLUMES 
 

 
UNIPETROL, a.s. hereby announces that in the regulatory announcement no. 20/2011 dated 26 July 2011 regarding estimations of selected 
operating data of the Unipetrol Group for the second quarter 2011 a numerical error has been identified. 
 
In the table Sales volumes - Petrochemical, there is 
 

Sales volumes - Petrochemicals unit 2Q10 3Q10 4Q10 1Q11 2Q11 Q/Q Y/Y 1H10 1H11 1H11/ 
1H10 

Urea th t 49 47 50 52 42 -19% -13% 98 94 -3% 
Rest of petrochemical products th t 84 81 68 65 89 +37% +6% 175 154 -12% 

 
Should be: 
 

Sales volumes - Petrochemicals unit 2Q10 3Q10 4Q10 1Q11 2Q11 Q/Q Y/Y 1H10 1H11 1H11/ 
1H10 

Urea th t 37 47 50 52 42 -19% +14% 86 94 +10% 
Rest of petrochemical products th t 97 81 68 65 89 +37% -8% 188 154 -18% 

 
Total petrochemical sales volumes remain unchanged. 
 
In Prague, on 27 July 2011 
UNIPETROL, a.s. 
Reg. Announc. No. 21/2011 
 


